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The work group was called to provide a charter, a white paper, a 
task directive for the Blue Ribbon Panel. In the nature of such 
assignments the work group participants raised their sights to the 
Panel level. They played, at least part of the time, at being the 
Panel—but with the qualifying insights of operational experience. 
Their ruminations aimed to break down the rough-feed cellulose and 
make it digestible for the Panel's deliberations. Immanent in the cud 
here regurgitated should be the main concerns and questions that 
could move the Panel to a serious probing of the national Park 
System/Service, and help the Panel provide guidance for this 
institution's continued contribution to the nation's higher purposes. 

A sense of conservative dynamism shaped the work group effort. 
The traditional centrality of the System's physical resources—base for 
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The "Leopold Report" Revisited 

Mj'ditor's Note: A group of eight U.S. National Park Service 
LJJ professionals met in December 1986 in Washington, D.C., to 

M J prepare a task directive for the National Park Service Director's 
Blue Ribbon Panel on the 1963 Leopold Report. The following two 
papers are among the products that emerged. The paper by Dave Qraber 
is his assignment to synthesize the views expressed and come up with 
a 'sense of the meeting.' The Bill Brown paper is simply 'his own.' 
Denis Qalvin, USNPS Deputy Director, to whom all the papers were 
submitted, agreed with the editors o/PORUM that both papers deserve 
to be circulated as submitted. 


































